
 

       “A Christ-centred school with a child-centred curriculum through wisdom and love”  

Telephone: 01798 872007                          WB 4th January 2021 
  

Dear Parents and carers,  

 

We hope that this letter finds you well at this very challenging time as we go in to a National Lockdown again. As a school, this is 

not what we wanted for the children of St Mary’s but we know that we need to keep the children and the staff safe.  

This new National Lockdown may affect the children and ourselves in a variety of different ways. You may experience challenges 

in dealing with remote learning, your child’s behaviour, your family stress levels or your own wellbeing at the moment. All of 

these are common.  

 

Just to update you, the school is closed to the majority of our pupils but open to 

key workers and vulnerable pupils. We are running year group bubbles for 

these children and we are running a week A and a week B rota at school. This is 

so that one teacher in each year group can support Google Classroom and the 
setting, feedback of remote learning as well as answer parent emails. Then one 

teacher is working face to face in the classroom for key workers and providing 

the same learning to them. The teachers are working towards setting 3 hours of 

learning for primary children.  

Please be patient with the teachers, this is new and we are all learning together. 

Some staff also have their own children at home or are self-isolating and we are 

all trying to juggle a lot of things. We also know that parents have their own 

pressures so please don’t feel pressure from us. Complete the learning in your 
own time, create your own timetables (one inserted to help) and allow for 

relaxation and brain breaks.  

If you are having difficulty printing the learning then please phone or email the 
school for a pack and you can pick this up once a week.  

 

Google Classroom improvements - We will be sending out a 

questionnaire shortly to find out how learning is going for you and your 

child/ren. This will allow us to help with what parents and children need and 
refine what we are doing. Miss Gorecka will also be running a ‘Google Meet’ for 

parents to help with access and answer questions – watch out for this date next week.  

 

Email contacts – Could we ask parents to use the class email address for enquiries please at this time. Teachers will only be 

answering emails in working hours and it might not be on the same day. They do have 48 hours to respond. Many thanks for 
your cooperation with this.  

 

Safeguarding - We are trying to keep contact with all families to see if we can help or support in any way. On a weekly 

basis you will receive an email, or a telephone call or we may look for your child on a ‘Google Meet’ meeting. This is just to 

check in with you – nothing more than that. You can phone us as well if you need someone to talk to. If we feel that your child is 
not engaging with learning then we will phone to find out how we can support further.  

 

  

    
    

    

    

    

    

    



Remote Learning Policy – This is the link to our Remote Learning Policy and the help guides for parents and pupils. 

https://www.st-marys-pulborough.w-sussex.sch.uk/website/remote_learning_january_2021/530193  

 

Using X Box or Playstation – You can access Google Classroom through an Xbox or Playstation. This may help some families.  

 

Free mobile data increases – Many mobile phone providers are offering free data to help during lockdown. Please look 

at their websites for more information.  

SEND children – This may a very difficult time for children who have a special educational need with all the change. Miss 

Wilkins and the teachers are still able to offer advice and help with individual learning so please ask. 

Other agencies that can support:  

Children with Dyslexic tendencies    Struggling with Anxiety  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Fitness log and support for PE - weekly fitness sheet with short YouTube clips explaining each 

exercise. Engaging children and parents in exercise and fitness. 
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1YHGXl3XhnbKyLHKqweo8AMR0OQMm-1RAb8Nuu2FOcxo/edit?usp=sharing 

 

Reaching Families – Reaching Families are a charity that supports families of children and young people with additional 

needs and disabilities. They are offering services so please see below.  
https://www.reachingfamilies.org.uk/stayconnected.html 

School Nursing - We can still make referrals to school nursing if you are concerned about diet, sleep, anxiety, incontinence or 

behaviour at home. They will then contact you via telephone. Please contact Miss Wilkins if you would like more information 
about this or are concerned about your child/ren.  

Early Help - We know that the thought of going into lockdown again and trying to work and complete distance learning can be 

difficult. Parents can refer to Early Help if they feel that they need support with parenting or are concerned that they are not 
coping with these challenges at this time. This can be done on the duty line for Early Help which is 07525 211177.  

Foodbank – At this difficult time we are aware that parents may not be able to afford food and this worries us enormously. If 

you are concerned/worried about food in your household then email head@stmarysprimarypulborough.co.uk and we will be 
able to put you in contact with the food bank providers – we can’t supply food ourselves but we can connect you with the 
people that can help.  
 

Community donations - We have been very fortunate to receive some donations from members of our community to help 

some families with having a device. I can’t believe how generous people can be and we will distribute these when they arrive. If 
you only have a mobile phone as the device that you children are using then please contact the office and we will add you to 

a list.  

 

https://www.st-marys-pulborough.w-sussex.sch.uk/website/remote_learning_january_2021/530193
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1YHGXl3XhnbKyLHKqweo8AMR0OQMm-1RAb8Nuu2FOcxo/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.reachingfamilies.org.uk/stayconnected.html
mailto:head@stmarysprimarypulborough.co.uk


Key worker and vulnerable children – The children are safer at home is the message from the Government, we are 

open to key worker and vulnerable children and we are running bubbles of up to 15. If you feel that you fit the criteria then 

please complete the Google form by clicking the link below.  Mrs Lees the school Business Manager will deal with all enquiries.  
Keyworker & Vulnerable children Google Form 
 

Esafety/Online platforms – We are aware that many children are online a lot at the moment, please be vigilant in 

keeping them safe and follow these rules. These are practical tips to help minimise the risks your child might face.  
 

 Make sure they understand the point of these and how to use them. 

 Don’t be put off by believing your child knows more than you: the tools are actually quite easy to manage. 

 Ask them to show you which social media apps they use and what they like about them. Talk about how they use them 
and what makes them so engaging 

 Explain how you can use privacy settings to make sure only approved friends can see posts & images 

 Check if any of their apps have ‘geo-location’ enabled, sharing their location unintentionally 

 Show them how to report offensive comments or block people who upset them 

 Check ‘tagging’ settings so that when others are posting or sharing photos online, your child’s identity is not revealed. 
Also, get people‘s consent before sharing photos 

 Encourage your child to come and talk to you if they see anything that upsets them 
 

Smile at this difficult time – Making people smile may really help during this lockdown. If I could ask the 

children to email me their favourite joke and we will add them to our newsletters over the next few weeks. 

head@stmarysprimarypulborough.co.uk 

 

Music on the Menu – Please see below for music activities. 

 

Enrichment things - Julia Donaldson and Axel Scheffler FREE Home Learning Packs - https://resource-

bank.scholastic.co.uk/content/40114 

 

Cressida Cowell – This famous author is reading ‘How to Train a Dragon’ - 
https://www.bing.com/videos/search?q=Cressida+Cowell+reads+how+to+train+your+dragon+you+tube&docid=608055966736

519006&mid=929D6F7882D2477BAFE0929D6F7882D2477BAFE0&view=detail&FORM=VIRE 

 

Help? If you feel that we can help in other ways then please email me as we are keen to support families in this challenging 

time. head@stmarysprimarypulborough.co.uk 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScFQHkxjRMCpR3qcZYQqPJGAgBXmpf8H5r4HfNY2rtZkZ8bag/viewform?usp=sf_link
mailto:head@stmarysprimarypulborough.co.uk
https://resource-bank.scholastic.co.uk/content/40114
https://resource-bank.scholastic.co.uk/content/40114
https://www.bing.com/videos/search?q=Cressida+Cowell+reads+how+to+train+your+dragon+you+tube&docid=608055966736519006&mid=929D6F7882D2477BAFE0929D6F7882D2477BAFE0&view=detail&FORM=VIRE
https://www.bing.com/videos/search?q=Cressida+Cowell+reads+how+to+train+your+dragon+you+tube&docid=608055966736519006&mid=929D6F7882D2477BAFE0929D6F7882D2477BAFE0&view=detail&FORM=VIRE


Remote education provision: information for parents  

This information is intended to provide clarity and transparency to pupils and parents or carers about what to expect from 

remote education as we are in a national lockdown.  

The remote curriculum:  

What is taught to pupils at home? 

A pupil’s first day or two of being educated remotely might look different from our standard approach, while we take all 

necessary actions to prepare for a longer period of remote teaching. We are trying our best and are keen to colve parent’s 

difficulties as we work though this together.  

What should my child expect from immediate remote education in the first day or two of pupils being sent home? 

 

Following the first few days of remote education, will my child be taught broadly the same curriculum as they would if they 
were in school? 

 

Remote teaching and study time each day 

How long can I expect work set by the school to take my child each day? 

We expect that remote education (including remote teaching and independent work) will take pupils broadly the following 

number of hours each day: 

Primary school-aged pupils For Early Years we will be looking at 3 hours remote learning and this 

includes lots of play opportunities, sharing books and talking experiences 

with daily exercise.  

Accessing remote education 

How will my child access any online remote education you are providing? 

 

We have Google classroom set up and we would like parents to log in and set this up so that they can access learning. You 

can start looking through tasks and contact the class teacher if you have problems logging. If you don’t have a device contact 

the school for a paper pack of learning.  

 

 

We teach the same curriculum remotely as we do in school wherever possible and appropriate. However, we have needed 
to make some adaptations in some subjects.  

 

This will be through Google Classroom to help with learning but we also are providing you with other platforms such as 

Purple Mash, Number Bots, MyOn and MyMaths. 



If my child does not have digital or online access at home, how will you support them to access remote education? 

We recognise that some pupils may not have suitable online access at home. We take the following approaches to support 

those pupils to access remote education: 

 

How will my child be taught remotely? 

We use a combination of the following approaches to teach pupils remotely: 

 

Engagement and feedback 

What are your expectations for my child’s engagement and the support that we as parents and carers should provide at home? 

 

How will you check whether my child is engaging with their work and how will I be informed if there are concerns? 

 

You can contact the school directly for a printed pack, which is all the resources from Google classroom printed out, and you 
can collect it. This means your child is accessing the same learning as those with internet and those in school.  

In the next few weeks, we should be able to lend laptops to help those children who are working from mobile phones and 
have no other device. Please telephone the school and we will add you to the list if this applies to you. 

In the next few weeks, we will lend devices that enable an internet connection (for example, routers or dongles), please 
contact the office if this applies to you.  

 

As part of this list, schools may wish to indicate the extent to which they are used, and subjects and key stages these 

approaches are used in, if there are differences.  

Some examples of remote teaching approaches are: 

 recorded teaching (e.g. Oak National Academy lessons, video/audio recordings made by our teachers) 

 printed paper packs produced by teachers (e.g. worksheets) 

 textbooks and reading books pupils have at home 

 commercially available websites supporting the teaching of specific subjects or areas, including video clips or 
sequences 

 long-term project work and/or internet research activities on topics that interest the children.  

We would like pupils to engage within school hours as much as possible. We understand the every child is different and every 
family situation is different and you must allow for daily exercise and brain breaks for your child. We would like parents to support 
their child by setting a routine, helping the children to access the task and helping them check their learning. The parents should 
liaise with the teacher if there are problems with the learning.  

 

A teacher will be checking each day for engagement. They will be setting three pieces of learning daily with resources to 
support the learning.   

If we are concerned about a pupil’s engagement then we will contact you, as parents directly, by telephone and offer you 
support with a printed pack or other resources. Or we will try and provide technical support to access the resources online. 

 



How will you assess my child’s work and progress? 

Feedback can take many forms and may not always mean extensive written comments for individual children. For example, 

whole-class feedback or quizzes marked automatically via digital platforms are also valid and effective methods, amongst many 

others. Our approach to feeding back on pupil work is as follows: 

 

Additional support for pupils with particular needs 

How will you work with me to help my child who needs additional support from adults at home to access remote education? 

We recognise that some pupils, for example some pupils with special educational needs and disabilities (SEND), may not be able 

to access remote education without support from adults at home. We acknowledge the difficulties this may place on families, 

and we will work with parents and carers to support those pupils in the following ways: 

 

 

We will give feedback on our weekly ‘Google Meet’ so this will be verbal feedback.  

We will be making comments via google classroom as written feedback.   

We will be marking individual pieces of work on a daily basis that we, as a school, have set. We will not be marking 

additional learning that the children do independently at this time.  

 

 

We will differentiate the learning so that the child/ren feel successful in the tasks. 

We will be offering a timetable structure that parents can use so that there are other things that you can do with your child 
eg cookery, art activities etc. 

The parents have email access to our SENDCo if they feel that they are not coping and we can signpost to other external 
agencies who may be able to help as well.  
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Hello West Sussex schools and happy new year! 

As schools close once again, we thought it might be helpful to re-instate a weekly Music 

on the Menu publication to offer ideas for keeping music on the agenda both in school and 

at home.  This week includes resources that are currently available, but during the coming 

weeks we will be able to share many more ideas as they become available.  

SAVE THE DATE!  We are inviting all West Sussex primary phase music leaders to join us 

on Wednesday 20 January at 3.45 pm, via Zoom, for a session to discuss how we can 

best support each other to keep music on the menu for all children at this time.  Look out 

for more information and a link to the meeting in next week’s Music on the Menu. 

Best wishes, 

 

www.westsussexmusic.co.uk 

Changing lives through music  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Music on the Menu  

http://www.westsussexmusic.co.uk/
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Friday Afternoons has recognised that singing cannot take place everywhere, so this set of 

songs focuses on meaningful music making through composition.  

‘Reflecting on the last year – Ambassadors’ Update’ 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qmepkCDwnM0.  

Not only does this tell you about what happened in 
2020, but also about exciting projects to look out for in 
2021 including the launch of a brand new set of songs! 

 

 

Why not start the day by listening to beautiful music?  Here is a piece 

of contemporary music that will help to calm and focus the mind. 

Close to Home 

(Lyle Mays) 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FHZmqlZGgO4  

 

 

 

Explore free resources at  

https://www.singup.org/singupathome  

or in this handy A-Z list to keep children learning and 

singing outside of school. Feel free to add these pages to 

your school's website or VLE and encourage families to visit 

too. 
 

Mondays at 10 am - Join singer/songwriter and choral 

leader Emily Barden for 30 mins of high energy, feel-

good singing to start your week. All ages welcome online 

via Zoom.  To register your interest please e-mail 

Emily@westsussexsings.com.  

The Berlin Philharmonic Horn Ensemble plays Glinka: 

Ruslan & Ludmilla - Ouverture  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RadTrClPxxg&list=PLCQ

zPqJd-kjwbSVxWVr30v5YToJwyQ03w&index=2  

http://uptodate-amef.blogspot.com/2011/04/listening-practice-for-aple-2.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qmepkCDwnM0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FHZmqlZGgO4
https://www.singup.org/singupathome
https://www.singup.org/singupathome/all-songs
mailto:Emily@westsussexsings.com
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RadTrClPxxg&list=PLCQzPqJd-kjwbSVxWVr30v5YToJwyQ03w&index=2
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RadTrClPxxg&list=PLCQzPqJd-kjwbSVxWVr30v5YToJwyQ03w&index=2
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https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/ten-pieces/ten-pieces-tasters/zjy3382?dm_t=0,0,0,0,0  

 

Although schools are closed at present, we are keeping these two events on our calendar 

and very much hope they will be able to take place. 

 

Our first ever Virtual Sings Live! takes place on Wednesday 3 March 2021 at 4 pm.  The 

event is targeted at Year 7 pupils and has a live element, singing from your own school 
along to exciting, professional performances and a pre-recorded element where we will 

show video contributions from individual schools.  You will already have received an 
invitation to take part in this event, but if you require more information or would like to 
register your school, please contact judith.finlay@westsussexmusic.co.uk as soon as 

possible.    

On Wednesday 10 March 2021, our virtual celebration of Sing Up Day will take place.  

Year 5 and 6 children from primary schools across the county will join us for a livestream 

workshop including a selection of fun songs, rounds and games and there will be a pre-

recorded element where we will show video contributions from individual schools. If you 

haven’t already signed up for this event, please e-mail 

judith.finlay@westsussexmusic.co.uk to register your school as soon as possible. 

 

 
 

Changing lives through music 

 

           

                

 Quick and Easy Creative Activities 

Ten Pieces Tasters are simple, fun, creative activities for 

primary age children. The activities are easy to follow and do 

not require any specialist knowledge or equipment. Each 

activity is led by an artist or specialist in their field and offers 

different ways to get creative with classical music. 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/ten-pieces/ten-pieces-tasters/zjy3382?dm_t=0,0,0,0,0
mailto:judith.finlay@westsussexmusic.co.uk
mailto:judith.finlay@westsussexmusic.co.uk


  

For more information on community singing opportunities visit 
www.westsussexsings.com 

START THE 
WEEK 

SINGING! 
 

 

MONDAY MORNINGS 
10AM 

 
Join singer/songwriter and 
choral leader Emily Barden 
for 30 mins of high energy, 
feel-good singing to start 

your week. 

All ages welcome 

Online via Zoom 

To register your interest 
email 

Emily@westsussexsings.com 


